

From: Gene Mumy [mailto:gmumy@econ.ohio-state.edu] 
Sent: Friday, January 30, 2009 11:52 AM
To: Kathleen Hallihan
Subject: Fwd: Re: Sociology and Statistics Impasse
Kate,  

I am modifying my message to Elliot with Dave's red insert (see below).  I am now officially requesting that ASC Curriculum Office send Sociology 852 to the Graduate School as the next step in the approval process.

Gene


Elliot,

Sociology has proposed a new graduate course, Sociology 852, "Event History Analysis," which has been unanimously approved by the SBS Curriculum Committee.  SBS CC has also explicitly approved of sending the course to the next stage of the approval process even though Statistics has submitted a nonconcurrence.  The next step is the Graduate School.

The reason for Statistics nonconcurrence is the following:

"The proposed course Sociology 852, "Event History Analysis", has substantial overlap with courses taught jointly in Statistics and Public Health, namely Biostat 605: Applied Survival Analysis.  Given this overlap we cannot provide concurrence of this course."

Sociology argues that its course is substantially different in virtue of its attention to sociological topics and data, and also argues the benefits having its particularly qualified faculty teaching the sociological applications to its students.  The Department of Statistics is preparing a proposal that attempts to flesh out its position, with proposed remedies, not only on this particular situation, but also with respect to the more general question of the relationship of Statistics with other graduate programs.  It is not my intention to argue the merits of either position here but rather to note that attempts at dialogue have led to an irreconcilable impasse between the two departments.

Senior Associate Dean of MPS Dave Andereck and I think that it is probably best at this point to let an outside party adjudicate the dispute.  Both departments are in the Arts and Sciences so it is remotely conceivable that some instrumentality of ASC could be used, e.g. CCI of the ASC Senate, before going to the Graduate School, but Dave and I both think that this is a graduate curricular dispute and the Graduate School is the best place to have it settled, maybe by the new Graduate Council.

Before asking the ASC Curriculum Office to send the course on to the Graduate School I would appreciate having your thoughts on how to proceed.

Gene

